



Official
Publication
of the
California
Bowmen
Hunters and
State
Archery
Association

Protecting your archery & bowhunting Rights in California

Volume 10, Issue 8
August, 2016



Newsletter printed by Willey Printing Co. Modesto, CA 209-524-4811

Gavin Newsom is out to Destroy your 2nd Amendment

I just reviewed the California Secretary of State's web-site (googled Ca Secretary of State Prop 63 2016) and read the MANY Initiatives that will be on the November ballot. In addition to **Prop 64... Legalization of Marijuana**

I also found **Prop 63... Firearms. Ammunition Sales. Initiative Statute.**

Proposition 63 Firearms. Ammunitions Sales. Initiative Statute. Prohibits possession of large-capacity ammunition magazines and requires their disposal by sale to dealer, destruction, or removal from state. Requires most individuals to pass background check and obtain Department of Justice authorization to purchase ammunition. Requires most ammunition sales be made through licensed ammunition vendors and reported to Department of Justice. Requires lost or stolen firearms and ammunition be reported to law enforcement. Prohibits person convicted of stealing a firearm from possessing firearms.

(Continued on page 8)

By Wayne Raupe



www.cbhsaa.net







- •FULL SERVICE BOW SHOP 3D ROVING COURSE
- BULLSEYE TARGET RANGE 3D STATIC RANGE









Wednesay-Friday
10:00AM to 8:00PM
(Fully Lit Ranges)

Saturday-Sunday 8:00AM to 6:00PM



3D Tournament 3rd Sunday of every Month! 23121 Coltrane Ave Newhall, CA 91321 www.OakTreeGunClub.com 661-259-7441

Volume 10, Issue 8 CBH/SAA News <u>www.cbhsaa.net</u> Page 3

CBH/SAA Officers and Staff

President - Wayne Raupe 619-368-2851 wraupe@gmail.com

Vice President – George Papac 626-710-4664 georgepapac@aol.com

Secretary - Pam Severtson 530-474-3324 mpsevertson@frontiernet.net

Treasurer – Terry Mikesell 530-221-6248 stevebow@c-zone.net

2nd VP - Field - Carlos Funes 818-209-4029 carlosarcher2@gmail.com

2nd VP – Hunting – Craig Fritz 323-792-4979 wakmasterri@yahoo.com

Small Game Chairman – Bret Scott 951-317-3805 bsbowhnter@sbcglobal.net

2nd VP -Indoor- Rusty Mills 530-272-5512 rustymilis1999@yahoo.com

2nd VP Target- Karen Keating 408-515-1281 Karen.keating2000@yahoo.com

CBH Historian – Burt Malech 408-842-6005 quilledshafi@mac.com

IBEP Chairman – John Waddles John waddles@yahoo.com 916-381-4130

Legislative Coordinator – Robert Moore 916-531-1281 moorerobt@surewest.net

NFAA Director – Gary McCain 661-809-0947 gary@bgmach.com

NFAA SW Sectional Councilman – Tom Daley 530-268-3374 lestom70@gmail.com

Newsitr - Evan Artherton 510-984-4228 carcherynews@yahoo.com

Web/Calendar – David Bacon 909-217-4441 cbhsaa@outlook.com

Advertising Rates	Ad Size	Chartered Club/ Pro Shop	Commercial		
Full Page	(8 x 10 in)	\$165.00	\$250.00		
Two Page	(two 8 x 10 in)	\$275.00	\$415.00		
One-half page	(8 x 5 in)	\$90.00	\$135.00		
One-fourth page	(4 x 5 in)	\$60.00	\$90.00		
Business Card 1 issue	(1 ½ x 3 in)	\$30.00	\$45.00		
Business Card 6 issues		\$175.00	\$265.00		
Business Card 12 issues		\$325.00	\$490.00		
Classified	(1 ½ x 2 in)	\$15.00	\$25.00		

HOW TO SEND YOUR AD:

Please email ads to Evan Artherton. If you do not receive confirmation within 72 hours, please re-send in case of delivery error. "Save As" a generic format such as bmp, jpg, doc, or pdf. Fonts may be replaced so the ad can print. If you send a pdf file, embed fonts. Please send files less than 1MB.

PAYMENT:

Send payment to CBH/SAA Treasurer, Terry Mikesell, PO Box 491990, Redding, CA 96049-1990. Payments must be received prior to printing (Check or Credit Card or by Paypal: www.cbhsaa.net/advertising.html).

PLEASE NOTE: CBH/SAA is not responsible for incorrect information printed on any ads; the ads are not created by CBH/SAA. If changes or corrections must be made, they must be made in writing prior to printing. All articles, stories and advertisements are the opinions and statements of the contributors and do not necessarily reflect the editorial opinions of this publication.

MEMBERSHIP, MISSING NEWSLETTERS
OR ADDRESS CHANGES: The Post
Office WILL NOT forward your newsletter.
Send your change of address directly to
CBH/SAA • 7710 Camino Vista,
Shingletown, CA 96088 or email:
mpsevertson@frontiernet.net. If you are
also a member of NFAA, the secretary will
forward the changes to headquarters.

Inside this issue:							
2nd Amemdment	1,8						
President's Message -Wayne Raupe	4-5,9						
Legislative Donations	6						
Legislative Info - Robert Moore	7						
Peter Piche had a successful Jackrabbit stalk	8						
Legislative Fundraising Dinner	10						
Keeping Folks Hungry for Archery	11,13						

Page 4 www.cbhsaa.net **CBH/SAA News** Volume 10, Issue 8

President's Message-by Wayne Raupe



The Mid-Year President's Meeting has come and gone. We, your Regional Officers, CBH/SAA Officers, appointees and staff, met at the Visalia Sportsman Club located at 500 E Roosevelt Ave., in Visalia for the Mid-Year President's Meeting. A **BIG THANK YOU** goes out to Alan Meurer for making the necessary arrangements for the meeting location and to the Visalia Sportsman Club (VSC) for hosting this meeting again, the second time in as many years. The VSC just can't be out done when it comes to hosting this meeting! A SPECIAL THANK YOU goes to the guys that prepared the hold off on my appointments until the Mid-Year lunch which was 2nd to none! Everything they prepared was outstanding but my favorite was the green beans... they were the BOMB!! So, Royce Nalls, Scott Willis and Eddie Thomas Jr... Thank is no downside to these changes. First off... Tom you for a job well done!!!!

We had less than a quorum so business that needed to be voted on was put on hold until the Annual Meeting in January in Ontario. However, we had great discussion on several issues and listened to reports from the attending CBH/SAA Officers / Staff, Committees and Regions then we moved on to Old Business. I know this comes as a surprise to you but included in the Old Business was the reminder that the President and Vice President's (VP) two year terms will expire in March 2, 2018. With that being said I reminded those in attendance and now reminding you that we need to have individuals who are interested in assuming these positions to step forward and notify your Region's Nominating Committee, which includes the President, Secretary and Legislative Rep., of your intentions. The Nominating Committee will then present your nomination to Pam Severtson, Secretary of CBH/SAA, and your name will be on the Ballot that will appear in the December issue of the CBH/SAA Magazine just prior to the end of the terms. In a similar vein is the upcoming elections for the Offices of 2nd VP for Target, Field and Indoor which terms will end on March 2nd, 2017,

and those elections will be held in December just four months away. The process for these offices are the same as noted above with the President and VP. I have not received any notices from the current 2nd VPs that they are wanting to kick sand so if there is no challengers vying for the offices then there will be no elections and they will be considered to have been unanimously elected for another term come January.

In May I was advised that I was going to have some "mid-term" appointments to make and I chose to President's Meeting. The changes are rather exciting for CBH/SAA and of course for the individuals that are involved in the changes. There Daley has moved up the NFAA ladder and is now the Southwest Section Councilman. This is good for him, but in the grand scheme of California's association with the NFAA this is **GREAT for** California! Congratulations Tom!!! With Tom's movement into the political arena of

the NFAA he leaves an unoccupied seat within CBH/SAA so the one person that has really been interested in doing Tom's job and hugely qualified to do the NFAA Director Job is your CBH/SAA VP Gary McCain. So, Gary submitted a letter of resignation, which I accepted, and then I appointed him to the vacant seat left by Tom. Congratulations **Gary!!!** I am very confident that you will do a GREAT job and I know you and Tom will make things happen in the NFAA! Additionally, having the both of you in your new positions CBH/SAA will have a greater influence at the NFAA level and we will be more informed. Most importantly however, NFAA will have to be more transparent with California than they have since NFAA headquarters left California!

(Continued on page 5)

Volume 10, Issue 8 www.cbhsaa.net **CBH/SAA News** Page 5

Gary's appointment to the NFAA Director position leaves the 1st VP Office vacant. So, I was very pleased to receive an enthusiastic interest from George Papac requesting to be appointed to that vacated office. With that being said I appoint George to the Office of the 1st VP of CBH/SAA. Congratulations George and welcome aboard!!! George will be submitting a resume found in this or the next issue of our magazine so watch for it. Many of you already know him and for those of you that don't... you will know who he is and what CBH/SAA so we will be moving forward on this he has done. George's appointment will require confirmation by the Board of Directors at the January Meeting for the remainder of Gary's term in 2017. Gary's New Position is an annual appointment made by me and also confirmed by the Board every year at the annual meeting. Other business that we discussed was advertising CBH/SAA in as many Archery Shops as possible. This will be done with a CBH/SAA Banner and our four fold pamphlet and counter cards. The general consensus of those at the meeting was that we need to do something to bring awareness to CBH/SAA and this could be a good start. I personally have contacted several shops and so far I have received nothing but positive responses to the proposal. I would like to have as many shops contacted as quickly as possible so I need your help. If you know of a shop willing to participate in this please send me an email with the name of the archery shop and the contact person's information.

Also we had a discussion on Shooting Stakes for seniors. I was approached by a few Master Seniors and they proposed that they shoot from the Youth Stakes because they are no longer capable of shooting the heavy draw weight bows and are shooting bows in the 30# range. We will discuss this again at the Annual Meeting in January but the consensus of those in attendance was that lots of our Lady Shooters shoot light bows from the adult stakes and have the same pin gap issues. This proposal would have to be in the form of a Petition and sent to Pam Severtson by October 2016, if we

are to make a ruling on it.

I was contacted by Steve Greenwood, the GM for Victory Archery, and he offered to place our four fold pamphlets in every order of arrows he sends out to shops in California. He wants to help CBH/ SAA in our efforts to promote the organization and because he is so determined to help CBH/SAA he said all of his employees who shoot will be CBH/ SAA Members. All in attendance felt that this would be a good opportunity to help promote

I am sure most of you, if not all, are aware of the hammer wielded by our California Government on July 1st. The liberal legislators... the anti-hunting, anti-gun, the anti-2nd Amendment, the anti-selfprotection and the anti-wildlife Management (did I leave anyone out?) legislators who sponsored bills that would take away our rights which was then signed into law by Governor Brown. That's right, the Governor and California liberal minded Legislators want to suppress your freedoms and destroy your state, for their benefit, by sponsoring Senate Bills and Assembly Bills that make you an automatic criminal, if you don't comply with these new laws. Some of the... new laws... now require that you turn in your guns and detachable magazines that you legally owned and possessed prior to these new laws going into force, otherwise you become a criminal. Additionally now to buy ammunition for your guns you will have to go through a background check every two years to obtain a certificate in order for you to purchase said ammunition and then go through another background check every time you make an ammunition purchase. Then to top it all off we have to pay an additional fee for your required inconvenience that funds all of the background checks!

(Continued on page 9)

Page 6 www.cbhsaa.net CBH/SAA News Volume 10, Issue 8



Thank You for your Donations to the CBHSAA Legislative Defense Fund!

By Robert Moore Legislative Coordinator

I want to thank those that have donated funds to our Legislative Defense Fund. With your donations, you're Legislative Team, representing the six DFG Regions, can attend important meetings and react to issues that are impacting our sport. We can also meet our Financial Obligations to Gaines and Associates who represent us in the state capital, at all DFG meetings, and up and down the state when and where needed. Their goals are to promote wildlife conservation and protect our archery and hunting heritage within the state political system. However, we are, and always will be, responsible for all costs over and above their obligation to us. That is, when CBH/SAA has to retain a legal team to protect us and our sport, it will be at our expense. This is why your donations are so important to the Legislative Defense Fund in any amount you can afford.

Clubs, Regions, Organizations and Businesses may show the amount of their contributions as a way to inspire others to do the same.

Again, I would like to thank those listed below in addition to those that donated previously for their support.

This Month's Donations include:

Archery Clubs, Regions, Organizations and Businesses:

San Francisco Archers, \$134

Individuals:

Marlin Stapleton, \$100 Virgil Palmtag, \$25 Mike Rash, \$20

Tournament Donations/Other:

Maya Bowhunters, \$289 Kern River Archers, \$220 Broadhead Dinner, \$400 Volume 10, Issue 8 <u>www.cbhsaa.net</u> CBH/SAA News Page 7



Legislative Coordinator – Robert Moore 916-531-1281 moorerobt@surewest.net

Legislative Information

Legislative Information

The next Fish and Game Commission (FGC) meeting will be held August 24 and 25 in Folsom, Ca. Agenda has not been posted at the writing of this article. Upland bird regulation changes that include requiring the use of broadheads for turkeys should be finalized at this meeting.

The next Wildlife Resources meeting will be September 21st in Woodland Ca. Agenda has not been posted at the writing of this article.

The Legislative Sportsmen Caucus Shoot was held June 22nd at the Cordova Shooting Center in Rancho Cordova. The event introduces our state representatives to the shooting sports. CBHSAA sets up an archery range as one of the activities for them to participate and is very popular. Maya Archers instructors Johnnie Waddles, Robert Williams, Carlos Rodrigues, John Tarro, John Laubinger and Robert Moore with additional assistance from instructor Jen Cordaro worked the range from 6pm to 9pm. Good conversations with legislative staff and representatives on archery and bowhunting took place while enjoying the sport.

State legislation for the current cycle has ended with many bills going to the Governor for signature. These have been listed in previous articles using Gaines and Associates Leg reports to keep us up to date. These reports are also on our website under the Legislative link. Activities on both the Federal and State level are increasing that will affect sportsmen. The new land Monument designations will begin the process of establishing management plans by having community workshops to get input into what you want to be included. The first meetings have taken place for the Sand to Snow National Monument. This 154,000-acre monument extends from BLM-managed lands on the Sonoran desert floor to an elevation of 11,500 feet in the San Gorgonio Wilderness of San Bernardino National Forest. President Barrack Obama established Sand to Snow National Monument on February 12, 2016. Additional National Monument workshops will be scheduled and it's important that hunters and fishermen attend and submit responses.

R	O	h	e	rt	
т,	·	\mathbf{c}	•	ıι	

Page 8 www.cbhsaa.net CBH/SAA News Volume 10, Issue 8

(Continued from Page 1)

Establishes new procedures for enforcing laws prohibiting firearm possession by felons and violent criminals. Requires Department of Justice to provide information about prohibited persons to Federal National Instant Criminal Background Check System. Summary of estimated by Legislative Analyst and Director of Finance of fiscal impact on state and local government. Increased state costs in the tens of millions of dollars annually related to regulating ammunition sales, likely offset by various regulatory fees authorized by the measure. Increase in court and law enforcement costs, not likely to exceed the tens of millions of dollars annually, related to removing firearms from prohibited persons as part of court sentencing proceedings. These costs could be offset to some extent by fees authorized by the measure. Potential increase in state and local correctional costs, not likely to exceed the low millions of dollars annually, related to new and increased penalties. (15-0098)

What the Anti-Gun Proposition 63 will do: *

Ban all standard ("high-capacity") magazines... even those "grandfathered" in *

Ban online and mail order/catalog ammunitions... require direct purchases only *

Ban the importation of ammunition purchased out of state *

Destroy virtually all small business ammo retailers with new regulations *

Criminalize the sharing of ammunition between friends who may be practicing for hunting or target shooting * Mandate a new \$50 DOJ "ammunition purchase permit" *

Require that ammunition sales are recorded in a new gun owner database*

And here is what it WILL NOT DO:*

It will not stop any criminals from obtaining ammunition or guns*

It will not thwart any terrorist attack*

It will not allow law-abiding individuals to exercise their Constitutional rights*

It will not keep our communities safer*

*Firearms Policy Coalition Second Amendment Defense Committee PAC



Peter Piche had a successful Jackrabbit stalk while doing some early deer scouting with Rubin Carlos and Joye Saldana in So Cal. His first bow kill. As a good hunter / steward of the land he didn't kill it and waste it. He put it on the BBQ. He said it was delicious. Congratulations Peter, you only have 34 more species to go to obtain your Golden Eagle Award. So send your \$3, picture, and Small Game Form to the Small Game Chairman, Bret Scott.

Volume 10, Issue 8 <u>www.cbhsaa.net</u> CBH/SAA News Page 9

Always remember... it would be funny if it weren't so true and serious... there is not one criminal that is going to be inconvenienced like you by these new laws. In fact, the black market is going to boom because of these new laws. Just like the bootleggers running moonshine so it will be with the Black Market and criminals!!

Saturday, July 2nd, your new Vice President, George Papac and I attended a meeting in Fullerton that addressed a multitude of issues brought on by: liberal legislators; the anti-gun movement (some of which I addressed above); the wolf folks who are actively working to bring more wolves in to California; the grizzly bear folks who want to re-establish grizzlies in California and want to dump these apex predators into Kings Canyon National Park and also in the Cleveland National Forest along Interstate-5 from Camp Pendleton to the 91 Freeway. How about those apples??!!

Another group / movement I had not heard about but we all have felt its presence in our public lands for many years. This movement is a "ReWilding" of our public lands. Their intention is to remove ALL humans and human activity from our National Forests and Public Lands so that it can become "Wild" again. Their most recent focus in California is to close 180 miles of roads and all hiking trails in the Cleveland National Forrest that were established in the 50's, 60's and 70's. If you noticed I didn't use the words "legally close the roads and trails" but they will use all means necessary

which does include laws and courts. However, recently there have been signs and locks placed on access points that look official but are not. If you find an access route that is closed contact the Forest Service or Dept. of Fish and Wildlife to confirm its legality... you just might get your access.

My head is exploding so I'm going to stop here. However, I can't end on sour grapes so I will end this by saying that I hope each and every one of you had the opportunity to spend the day with friends and family to Celebrate our Independence Day to the fullest while honoring those who, over the last 240 years, have given of themselves one way or another to preserve our country and our freedoms. May America remain strong and free for ALL generations to come!

Until next time... be safe, shoot as often as you can & enjoy this sport. Always remember, no matter what kind of stick you shoot or bow you bend we must remain one united and strong FAMILY... We MUST stand with likeminded organizations and fight as one focused group or we all will fall!

***Vote for those that will protect your sport!!!

Page 10 www.cbhsaa.net CBH/SAA News Volume 10, Issue 8

Legislative Fundraising Dinner

The Legislative Committee is always looking at fundraising activities to benefit the Legislative Defense Fund. At the annual CBHSAA Legislative meeting held this past January the legislative Committee members voted to host a benefit dinner during the State Broadhead Championship. Second VP of Hunting, Craig Fritz was consulted to get his approval to hold the dinner Saturday night of the tournament. CIBA Legislative Representative and Lodi Club member Joshua Walker volunteered to organize the event. Such a dinner had never been done during the state Broadhead shoot in previous years. 89 meal tickets were sold for \$10 each to include tri-tip, green salad, green beans, baked potato, rolls and a dessert. The dinner was a success with a profit of \$400 going straight into the Legislative Defense Fund. Thank you!, Lodi Bowmen for the use of their facility along with Keith and Zach Walker, Casey and Sam Paoletti, Cory Bottimore and everyone else who put it in effort and supported the dinner.

Respectfully submitted, Joshua Walker California Inland Bowhunting Association Legislative Representative



Volume 10, Issue 8 www.cbhsaa.net CBH/SAA News Page 11

Keeping Folks Hungry for Archery

By Lisa Deaderick

Keaton Chia and his sister always wanted to try medieval sports like fencing, archery and jousting. They were big fans of "The Lord of the Rings" movies and local Scottish games that highlighted archery.



"The skill and artistry required to master the bow and arrow fascinated us," he recalls.

When he got to college, he decided to give it a try. Today, the 29-year-old is the director of the Easton Archery Center of Excellence in Chula Vista. His work with the Easton Foundations began with the Olympic Archery in Schools program, a league for middle and high school students to practice and compete in teams. At the center in Chula Vista, he's ultimately responsible for the operation of the facility, including events, programs and promoting the sport to make it more mainstream.

Chia lives in Mira Mesa with his wife, Evonne (who's also a skilled archer), and their baby daughter. He talks about the center and the school program, what he loves about the sport, and how "The Hunger Games" series drew more kids to archery.

- Q: Why was working with the Easton Foundations to promote archery something you wanted to do?
- A: Shooting archery in college brought great friends into my life and also gave me the opportunity to teach others, which was very rewarding. So it is a really neat opportunity to work with Easton Foundations to pass on the blessings I have received through archery, to share this community with others and to make a positive difference in lives through sport.
- Q: Once you started archery, did you ever get discouraged?
- A: Sure did! For my own shooting, it is easy to hit plateaus and slumps in performance. Not only does the sport challenge you mentally with each shot, but also your character in handling disappointments, successes and other turns in your journey. As a coach there are those discouraging times when your student is having challenges and looks to you for answers and you realize you don't have them.
- Q: What do you enjoy about the sport?
- A: I enjoy the many challenges that archery presents. It is fun to work on your equipment, to develop a better understanding of how your body works with the bow, to look inward at your own thoughts and mental toughness, and much more.
- Q: What does the foundation do, specifically, to promote archery?
- A: We offer grants to clubs, programs, schools, colleges and universities, and organizations that propose archery-related plans or projects. We also have our own operating programs including Olympic Archery in Schools and our archery centers.













Chino Hills • Victorville • Pasadena

ARCHERY
DEPARTMENT
NOW OPEN!
IN 3 LOCATIONS

For over 40 Years Turner's has been outfitting Shooters, Hunters and Anglers across Southern California and we are happy to announce our **Full Service Archery Department** to meet the needs of Archers from Beginners to Pros. Whether you're a seasoned bow hunter or a parent with little ones curious about this great sport, **Turner's** can now get you the gear you need for a successful day in the field or on the range. **Turner's** is an Authorized Dealer of Bowtech, PSE, Elite & Hoyt Bows. We not only have a large selection of arrows and all the accessories you need from the industry's top manufacturers, we are also a full service pro shop that can assist you with the complete setup, tuning or repair of your archery equipment. We welcome you to stop in our new archery department to meet our experienced Archery Technicians.



- Q: What do you do to get the sport to become more mainstream?
- A: You have to see what matters, what adds value to the sport. The love of the game is at the heart of sport, so we recreated the archery game to make it more team-based and focused on match-play, which is more exciting for the archers and spectators. Being part of a team is very powerful, especially for an individual sport. The league took small steps to test different components with a handful of schools in our Los Angeles and San Diego pilot programs. Today, we have 83 schools across five different states, and we're excited to see it continue to grow!
- Q: What kinds of changes have you noticed in the kids in the Olympic Archery in Schools program?
- A: We often hear about how their focus has improved both in the classroom and outside of it. Many are more confident and disciplined from training. Archery often attracts those who are not normally interested in sports, so parents often tell us how surprised and happy they are to see their kids outside, practicing a sport and having the chance to be a part of a team.
- Q: Have people asked you about "The Hunger Games" a lot over the last few years?
- A: Yes! "The Hunger Games" had a big impact on archery. Across the country, clubs saw significant growth as well as a big surge in female participation. Many clubs saw the number of girls double, most often due to "The Hunger Games." Our sport has an especially neat connection to the film as five-time Olympian, Khatuna Lorig, taught Jennifer Lawrence how to shoot a bow.
- Q: Your wife is also involved in archery. What's the story of how the two of you met?
- A: To help grow our (University of California) Berkeley archery club, I helped teach our beginner classes to introduce peers to the sport. Evonne was in one of my first classes and that is where we met. She got hooked and soon joined the team. We had a great time traveling and competing together on the team and became good friends. When I proposed to Evonne in Japan, archery ended up being a part of that story, too, as it happened at Sanjusangendo a temple where archery tournaments are held.
- Q: Between you and your wife, who's the better archer?
- A: She is, of course!
- Q: What is the best advice you've ever received?
- A: Kim Jin-ho, the 1984 Olympic bronze medalist, mentored our university archery team. After a team dinner, a group of us were talking and hearing about her experiences. She shared that "to be a great archer it's not about what's up here (pointing to her head), but down here (pointing to her heart)." It's about who you are as a person. That has always challenged me to be a better person and seek to glorify God in all I do.
- Q: What is one thing people would be surprised to find out about you?
- A: I'm pretty normal ... so maybe that I was homecoming king in high school?
- Q: Describe your ideal San Diego weekend.
- A: San Diego offers so much! A great weekend has time with the family, a bit of something new, some favorites, and good food! Whether it's hiking to Potato Chip Rock, playing board games with friends, trying new food during Restaurant Week, hanging out at church, or going to the range there is always something different to do to match the mood of that weekend.

lisa.deaderick@sduniontribune.com



Karen Keating Phone: (408) 515-1281

E-Mail: karen.keating2000@yahoo.com

CBH/SAA STATE TARGET CHAMPIONSHIPS

September 2016 Pre-Registration REQUIRED

"900 ROUND"

Adults, Seniors, Silver Seniors, Master Seniors & YA 60-50-40 Yards Youth 50-40-30 Cubs 30-20-10

NFAA or NAA with CBH/SAA Cards Required (or you will shoot GUEST CLASS) Guests are welcome to participate but will not be eligible for awards.

Mail payment to Host club

CBHSAA 2nd VP-900

Pre reg. deadline (where required)

Ten Days before shoot \$5 late fee may apply-see host list

Champion in Each Style

Styles will be flighted individually based on number of participants in each style. Awards will be given for 1st, 2nd & 3rd. Ties will be broken by X's.

All ages will compete in all NFAA styles

Results will be published in the CBH/SAA Newsletter and on the web at www.cbhsaa.net.

Awards will be sent to HOST club

Archers may ONLY compete in ONE Age group!! Archers may ONLY compete at one location if shooting same style. NAA members must join CBH/SAA to be eligible for awards. Associate members are not eligible for awards. Checks Payable to CBH/SAA Registration is refunded with -10% and only if written request is received by 2nd VP Target by 10 days after shoot.

SHOOT FEES by 9-1 Guests must pay appropriate age group fees Youth (Age 12 thru 14) Adult & Seniors 25.00 15.00 40.00 Cub (11 and under) 12.00 Couples Young Adult (Age 15 thru 17) 15.00 Family 45.00

Black Mountain Bowmen

9/10 & 9/11@ 9 am

Pre-registration only (408) 515-1281 Karen Keating Across from 317 Bayliss Dr., San Jose (Avenida Espana turns into Bayliss) Mail to: PO Box 18902, San Jose, Ca. 95158

Central Coast Archery 9/25 @ 9 am

Pre-Registration only (805) 439-1570 Scott Wilson 12334 Los Osos Valley Rd. San Luis Obispo, Ca 93405

Impact Archery Clovis, Ca 9/11@9 am PRE-REGISTRATION ONLY! (559) 994-2395 Tim Burnett Fresno County Sportsmen Club 10645 Lanes Rd, Fresno, Ca 93730 Mail to: 1621 Railroad Ave. #101/Clovis,

Lodi Bowmen, Ione, Ca 9/10 & 9/11@ 9 am PRE-REGISTRATION ONLY! (209) 838-8964 Dennis Parrish 2507 Buena Vista Road, Ione Mail Registration to: 1540 Oakwood Dr/Escalon 95320

Nevada Sportsmen's 9/10 @ 9 am

Pre-Registration Preferred (916) 425 - 4447 Rusty Mills 11296 Banner Mountain Trail Nevada City, Ca 95959 Mail to: 2459 Walden View, Lincoln, Ca

Oak Tree Archery (Tenative)

Call Carlos Funes for date and time (661) 259-7441 ext 246

Oranco Bowmen 9/10 & 9/11 @ 9 am

PRE-REGISTRATION ONLY (951) 757-4571 Chriss Bowles Maximum 40 shooters/day

Mail to: 2855 Golden Trails/Ontario, Ca 91761

Salinas Bowmen

Salinas, Ca 93907

Pre-Registration Only Chuck Williamson Crazy Horse Canyon Road Mail to: JCA Archery 28 Quail Run Suite D

San Diego Archers

(619) 952 – 5301 Patty Koutz Morley Field, Balboa Park Mail Registration to: PO Box 2205 La Mesa, Ca 91943

San Francisco Archers 9/18@ 9 am

9/18@ 9 am

Pre-Registration only: vp@sfarchers.org Rifle range Rd, Pacifica, Ca

Mail Registration to: PO Box 1274 Pacifica, Ca 94044

Santa Ynez Valley Bow Club 9/4@9 am

PRE-REGISTRATION Preferred (805) 938 - 5171 Johnny Silva 1817 Jonata PK Rd/Buellton, Ca 93427 Lunch available Mail Registration to: 325 Union Ave B

Orcutt, Ca 93455

Straight Arrow (Redding) 9/10@ 9 am

(530) 378 - 2483Heather Tucker

9317 Swasey Dr. Redding, Ca Mail Reg to: 2745 Cobblestone Loop

Anderson, Ca. 96007

If host has multiple shoot times or days, indicate your choice:

Address City Zip		щ		18 TO 49 yrs.	3 ADULT 15-17 yrs.	4 12-14 yrs.		R 50-59 yrs.	S	ER SR. 70-99						5	-R	WO!	rve	EXPIRATION Date		Ш	ш
Phone #	MALE	FEMAL	PRO	ADULT	YOUNG	YOUTH	CUB 11	SENIOR	SILVER	MASTE	FS	FSL	BHFS	BHFSL	BH	BB	FSL	Long B	. Recurve	NFAA-EXPIR	Guest	REG-FEE	TOTAL
A																							

9/4@ 9 am

California Bowmen Hunters/State Archery Association MEMBERSHIP Application Assoc.Bowhunter Assoc. Target Membership Date: Head of Household Name: Make Check Payable To: CBH/SAA Send to: CBH/SAA Secretary, 7710 Camino Vista. Shingletown, CA 96088 e-mail Pam Severtson: mosevertson@fronternet.net For Credit Card Payment: Call 530-474-3324 or fill out information: Region Type of Card: (Circle one) Visa or Mastercard Address City/St/Zip Exp: ____/__Code from back of Card: Phone E-Mail Your newsletter will be emailed to you, in color, around the 15th of the month, unless you instruct otherwise. Check here _____ if you want the black and white newsletter mailed Amount to you via the US Postal Service. \$40 Adult Membership/Head of Household OR... In order to compete in the State Field, State Target and State Indoor for awards, you must \$50 Name Spouse/Family belong to NFAA. NFAA membership includes CBH/SAA and Regional dues. Contact NFAA at www.nfaausa.com or call 1-800-811-2331. (Addl. Youth Names can be attached) (Under 18) & STATE ARCHERY ASSUCIAL TO BIrthdate Adult and Youth NAA Members: In order to compete for awards in State Field, State Target, State Indoor and State Broadhead, you must pay the CBH/SAA membership fees as noted above. A CBH/SAA membership allows you to compete in the State Broadhead, 3D Unmarked Youth wout parent or guardian Youth Birthdate Championship and Small Game events and allows you to submit pictures of you and your big \$20 Name and small game animals to the Big Game Club Record Book. Additional Contributions Ca. Legislative Fund Ca. Hall of Fame You can also fill out and pay online: Ca. Archery Foundation (501-3c tax deductible) Website: www.cbhsaa.net/join.html CBH/SAA Range Fund Other TOTAL:



TOTAL:

California Bowmen Hunters & State Archery Association (CBH/SAA) Region

National Field Archery Association (NFAA)

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Name:	Head o	f Hous	sehold
	tached		
Region	27		
City/St/Zip			
Phone			
Amount	Name		
\$75			Head of Household
*AE			1st Add On (Spouse)
	(Under 18) Youth		Birth date
<u>\$5</u>		355	-
		22	
***		**	A de M Child in Illermonia
7000		_	Adult Child in Househild
\$35		_	Single Youth Mbr.

	JAA	Region	INI AA	TOLAI	
Head of Household or					
Single Member Adult	\$ 30	\$ 10	\$35 +	\$ 75	+
(Spouse) 1st Add On	\$ 10	\$ -	\$5 +	\$ 15	+
(Child) 2nd Add On	\$ -	\$ -	\$5 +	\$ 5	+
Child) 3rd Add or more	\$ -	\$ -	\$ 2	\$ 2	×_
Additional Adults				- 990	
Living at Home	\$ 7	\$ -	\$35 +	\$ 42	+
Youth w/o Parent					
Or Guardian	\$ 20	S -	\$15	\$ 35	

CBH/

NFAA membership includes the "Archery" magazine. CBH/SAA publishes a monthly newsletter. For information contact: Pam Severtson:, 530-474-3324 or e-mail mpsevertson@thontiernet.net. You will then receive the link through your email:

** College Students and unmarried Armed Services Members count as Adults living in house for CBH/SAA. +NFAA dues increase effective 6/1/07. CBH/SAA dues increase effective 3/1/15. Being a member of NFAA/CBH/SAA allows you to compete in ALL State & National Championship Tournaments



PRSRT STD US POSTAGE PAID ABS DIRECT, INC.

Date	Club	Club Event				Phone
08/01/16	King's Mountian Archers	KMA 3-D	No	15	2	
08/06 - 08/07/16	Cherry Valley Bowhunters	Big Bear Shoot 3-D	No	60	1	951-769-0559
08/06 - 08/07/16	San Francisco Archers	1 Million BC 3-D	Yes	60	2	650-355-9947
08/07/16	San Diego Archers	3-D Round	No	28	1	619-952-5301
08/13/16	Mojave Archers	State Capital	Yes	28	2	760-217-1057
08/14/16	Bowhunters Unlimited	Primitive Shoot	No	28	2	408-807-9418
08/20/16	San Diego Archers	Field - Saturday	Yes	28	4	619-952-5301
08/21/16	Mt. Madonna Bowmen	Zombie Shoot	Yes	28	2	408-842-7733
09/04/16	CBH/SAA - Salinas Bowmen	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	
09/04/16	CBH/SAA - Santa Ynez Valley Bow Club	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	805-938-5171
09/04/16	San Diego Archers	3-D Round - Range Finder OK	No	28	1	619-952-5301
09/05/16	King's Mountian Archers	KMA 3-D	No	15	2	
09/10 - 09/11/16	CBH/SAA - Lodi Bowmen	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	209-838-8964
09/10 - 09/11/16	CBH/SAA - Oranco Bowmen	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	951-757-4571
09/10 - 09/11/16	CBH/SAA - Black Mountain Bowmen	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	408-515-8504
09/10/16	CBH/SAA - Navada Sportsmen	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	916-425-4447
09/10/16	CBH/SAA - Straight Arrow Bowhunters	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	530-378-2483
09/10/16	Bowhunters Unlimited	Boo Shoot	No	28	2	408-807-9418
09/11/16	CBH/SAA - Impact Archery	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	559-994-2395
09/11/16	Mojave Archers	Harvest	Yes	28	2	760-217-1057
09/18/16	CBH/SAA - San Diego Archers	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	619-952-5301
09/18/16	CBH/SAA - San Francisco Archers	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	
09/25/16	CBH/SAA - Central Coast Archery	State Target - 900 Round	Yes	1	90	805-439-1281
-						

JOIN TODAY! http://www.cbhsaa.net/join.html